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FIRST QUARTER 2017

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE EAST TEXAS AREA AL-ANON/ALATEEN ASSEMBLY
A Message from the Chair ~ Kay C.~

Hi Texas East Area 53,

I hope you have had a peaceful and serene holiday season (Thanksgiving, Christmas and New
Year’s)! I had fun seeing family and friends. This was not always the case, but due to the 36
principles of Al-Anon, I can visit and enjoy my family and friends in holiday settings that involve
drinking. The Fall Assembly was a huge success and put us in a great frame of mind for the up-
coming season. We had fun, fellowship, and did a lot of business and finished early in the after-
noon. Here is a short recap.

Public Outreach. We passed the Public Outreach funding of $3000.00 for posters and Public
Outreach starter kits for the Districts to use.

Budget. We passed the budget for next year. However, we did notice that Group Contributions
are down so we ask your Groups to consider supporting the Area. The Area thanks those groups
who do send money. The money pays the expenses for the Area Delegate, Officers, and Area
Coordinators. Currently our Group Contributions are down by about 40%.

Realignment of District Boundaries. We reorganized the Districts so that all groups in the Ar-
ea are linked through a DR to the World Service Office. District 11 is no longer active so we
moved all the Counties in District 11 to Districts 7, 8, and 9. We did not renumber the Districts.
We also moved Caldwell County into District 6 as District 6 supports the Lockhart Prison Wom-
en’s meeting, which is the only meeting in Caldwell County.

Realignment between East and West Texas. We also voted to add Kimble County to East Tex-
as as the meeting in Junction attends District 13 functions, which is not reflected on the new map,
as West Texas needs to approve this suggestion.

2017 Goals. AsIreflect over the past year and make goals for the New Year, one thing that has
been recurring in my meditation is CARE. Al-Anon teaches us to take care of ourselves. This
means various things to people such as setting boundaries, personal hygiene, doctor’s visits,
etc. My goal for 2017 is to CARE for Al-Anon/Alateen. If we do not CARE for our Groups, Dis-
tricts, or Area, Al-Anon may not be there for the newcomer who needs a new way of life and help
with dealing with the effects of alcoholism. I CARE for my home group by showing up every
week so that the doors of the meeting place are open for the newcomer. I CARE for my District
by being part of the Fall Assembly Committee. I CARE for my Area by being willing to serve as
the Area Chair. My service as Area Chair has pushed my spiritual growth to a new level. Left up
to my own will, I would not have stood for Area Chair, however, I have learned in Al-Anon that I
should be willing to stand for every position and let GOD/Higher Power decide whether my
spiritual path should be enriched by serving in that service position, thus I stood for Area Chair.
I am so grateful that I have been able to serve in this position. It has truly been a blessing in my
life. I CARE for Alateen, by being an Alateen Sponsor, which is definitely outside my comfort
zone, as I do not have children so the idea of being in a room of teenagers was frightening.

(cont. page 4)
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THE BEACON

I have grown so much from the wisdom of the teens that come
to the group. I am going to pray for GOD to direct me on how
to CARE for the Al-Anon/Alateen this year and see what
happens. I ask that you pray for your GOD/Higher Power to
show you how to CARE for Al-Anon/Alateen this year.

Love to you all-Kay

Delegate Report ~Jovce Y.~

Joy of Service — Service has given me the opportunity to give
back what has so freely been given to me. Some of the joys I
have learned through Service are tolerance, responsibility,
flexibility, vision, ability to listen and learn, strive to do as well
as to be, participate, harmony and unity. What awesome gifts!!

Chosen Agenda Items (CAI) - The World Service
Conference will discuss one CAI on Conference floor and 2 or
3 other topics in small group breakout sessions. The
submissions should relate in some way to the 2017 WSC
theme “Our Members: Our Hope for the Future”. Topics that
can be answered by using the Service Manual or are
answerable by WSO department resources will not be
eligible. Submissions date to me was extended until
December 15 in order to meet required December 31 submit
to WSO.

Meet the Board (MTB) — By “Getting in the car”, over 100
members from Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Texas East, Texas
West, Oklahoma, and Bermuda were in attendance for the
October 22 MTB in Fayetteville, Arkansas. What an
opportunity to experience the spiritual abundance of the
program through sharing of volunteers in service, learning
more about responsibilities of the Board and Executive
Committee and their work based on spiritual principles in
Al-Anon language as cited in Concepts and Traditions, work of
the Board and Trustees to keep Al-Anon going forward and
work to help recovery from the family disease. MTB now has a
new name beginning in 2017 - “Road Trip! You and Your
Board”.

2018 International Convention — “Celebrating One Day At A
Time” - July 5-8, 2018 in Baltimore, Maryland. The theme has
multiple layered meaning: we are celebrating; we are
celebrating one of our slogans, “One Day at a Time; and
celebrating the 50 Anniversary of our daily reader “One Day at
a Time in Al-Anon.” As of December 1, 2016 the 2018
Convention is only 1 year, 7 months, and 3 days away. Check
out this link http://www.al-anoninternationalconvention.org/
for countdown and updates. Wouldn't it be fun to charter a
bus and travel together! Who knows what might happen with
this idea “One day at a time”.

Spiritual Abundance - This is an expression of “giving back”
out of gratitude. Through members practicing this principle in
finances, contributions for 2016 were $320,553 higher through
September 2016 than the same period in 2015. With this kind
of giving, the Board is very optimistic that we will meet and
maybe even exceed our budgeted revenue numbers for 2016.

Chairperson of the Board Letter — October, 2016 — Check
out on members website for more details of the Board,
including updates from the Policy Committee, Finance
Committee, and Conference Leadership Team (CLT). http://al
-anon.org/members/ under the WSO/Board of Trustees/
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Letters from the Chairperson of the Board.

2017 World Service Conference — Our Members: Our Hope
for the Future — April 24-28, 2017 Virginia Beach, Virginia —
Wyndham Virginia Beach Resort Hotel.

2023 - International Convention Bid - I have submitted to
WSO the Texas East bid for hosting the 2023 Convention in
Houston. Thank you to Mattie T., District 4 DR, for all her
contact and follow-up work with VisitHouston Convention
Center as we worked together on the bid. Also thank you to
Delores W., District 12 DR, for her footwork and efforts in San
Antonio. What a team effort it has been. All bids will be
reviewed for meeting the minimum requirements as well as
feasibility of location and conforming bids will be submitted
to the Board of Trustees for January 2017 meeting. Following
the 2017 WSC, bid cities will make presentation to the
Convention Site Committee who will screen info submitted
and determine its top 3 choices. Based on inspection trip by a
Site Selection Committee to the top 3 cities, a choice will be
recommended to the Board in October 2017 or January 2018.
The Board of Trustees has overall responsibilities, but there
will be numerous opportunities to serve on the Host
Committee for the successful area.

World Service Office Changes — Welcome to Niketa Bailey
(non-member) as the new Director of Finance (changed from
Director of Business Services ) for Al-Anon Family Groups,
Inc. In welcoming Niketa, we will be saying goodbye to David
Zach, Director of Business Services who will retire in January.

Celebrating One Day at a Time with Our Members: Our Hope
for the Future through Concept 4

Alt. Delegate Report ~ Margaret F.~

Wow! Another year is almost at an end and it has been a
privilege to serve as your Alternate Delegate/the Forum/
Literature Coordinator. Never in my wildest dream did I ever
think that I would have such an experience. Thanks to all the
Group Representatives for their support and participation in
sharing at the GR exchange at the assemblies. If you have
questions or topics that you would like to discuss, pleases
send them to me. I have ideas for more in the future. Stay
tuned! Now for some information worth sharing to all group
members.

There will be an article in January to help members
understand the difference in writing a sharing for The Forum
and writing for a daily reader. Many of the sharings we have
received for the new daily reader have been more like the
Forum sharings. Staff will e-mail a draft of this article to the
Literature Coordinators, with the understanding that they use
it as a resource, but not make and distribute copies.

Please keep in mind when considering new writing
workshops that the WSO always needs sharings on the
Traditions, Concepts, and Steps Four through Twelve. In
addition, the Literature Committee would like the new daily
reader to be the first one to include a sharing on each Step,
Tradition, and Concept of Service.

Encourage members to purchase printed literature over
electronic literature. The Associate Director—Literature, Tom


http://www.al-anoninternationalconvention.org/
http://al-anon.org/members/
http://al-anon.org/members/
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Coffey, shared that we encourage the purchase of all CAL—
electronic and print—because all sales support the WSO and
services for members. Many members do not know that e-
literature exists. The WSO now lists the specific vendors that e
-literature is available through to make it easier for people to
find. One coordinator received a request from a local
member for more large-print literature. An advantage of e-
books is that you can make the print as large as you want.

The Policy Commiittee is finalizing its work on incorporating
spiritual principles into the text portion of the ‘Financial
Matters’ section of the “Policy Digest,” pages 95-99, and the
text of ‘Conventions and Other Events’ formerly title
‘Conventions,” pages 85 and 86, of the 2014 -2017 Al-Anon/
Alateen Service Manual (P-24/27). The goal of the Committee
is to bring the revised text for both sections to the 2017 World
Service Conference (WSC).

Until we meet again, may you blessed with a spectacular

Christmas and a prosperous New Year!

Area Alateen Coordinator ~ Norma W. ~

No Report
Area Alateen Process Person ~ Bennie P. ~

Hi Everyone! I can’t believe how fast this year is going!

Not much happening with Alateen AMIAS and groups right
now. We have a total of 96 AMIAS and 32 Alateen groups. I
continue to update all AMIAS files with training information.
Want to ensure that everyone has their information by early
next year so we can program the necessary training. I will
work closely with the Trainers to ensure they have the
information for AMIAS in their Area that will need training.
Hopefully, we can get started early next year.

Don’t forget that AMIAS Certification is done year-round. To
download the necessary forms, please go to our Texas
Website http://texas-al-anon.org ; Al-Anon Member
Involved in Alateen Service (AMIAS) Guidelines and
Registration Forms. These are the forms you must submit
along with a check in the amount of $6.50 payable to ETAAA.

e  AMIAS Registration Form
e Criminal Record Release Authorization Form
(must be notarized)
e Al-Anon Member Involved in Alateen Service Form

Please read the Instructions carefully to ensure you meet all of
the Safety and Behavioral requirements before submitting
your application. For all first time members, you will also
need to participate in Alateen sponsor workshop. Your
trusted servant!

Group Records ~ Candy N. ~

I was recently asked for feedback by our Area Delegate
concerning “Open” and “Closed” meetings. Based on the
Change Forms I receive, I realized that many individuals and
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groups in our area do not fully understand the terms. Page 36
in “Groups At Work 2014-2017” P24/27 describes both.
“Open” Al-Anon meetings allow attendance by people who
are not families and friends of alcoholics such as professionals
or students who work with alcoholics and their families.
“Closed” Al-Anon meetings are limited to those who are
affected by someone else’s drinking. By default, Al-Anon
meetings are “Closed” unless declared “Open” and all
Alateen meetings are ‘“Closed”. “Open” and “Closed”
meetings should not to be confused with ‘“Active” and
“Inactive” meetings.

An editable version of the GR-1 is available on the Texas
website. Go to texas-al-anon.org, click on the Members tab*
(*password is anonymity), scroll down to Texas Areas and
click on Access Area 53 (Texas East), scroll down to Group
Records Change Forms, and select either the English or
Spanish Group Records Change Form GR1l. Type in all
available information, mark what is to be changed, save the
edited form as a .pdf file (be sure to remember what you
name it and where you save it). Then e-mail it to
candyn07@icloud.com as an attachment The form can also
be sent by regular mail. Gratefully in service.

Public Outreach ~ Judy W.~

The starter kits and posters that were requested by the
District Public Outreach Coordinators (DPOCs) were totaled,
budgeted as a motion not to exceed $3000, and approved at
the Fall Assembly by the group representatives. The
materials have been ordered.

The Area Public Outreach Coordinator used the rest of her
2016 budget to order a few extra English and Spanish starter
kits. There will also be some extra English and Spanish
posters available to all districts on a first come first serve
public outreach need basis.

The materials are expected to arrive in Austin by early
January. Service volunteers will help divide the bulk
materials to fill each district's request. The materials will be
distributed as soon as possible to each DPOC, and at the
latest, brought to the February 4th AWSC meeting to use
other district representative members to help move the
remaining materials into the districts.

(For additional public outreach needs throughout the East
Texas area that have surfaced after your district's numbers were
submitted, please get with your DPOCs quickly to request some
of the extra materials.)

Website Coordinatoxr ~ Lisa W. ~

The website coordinator serves as a "virtual link of service"
between existing and prospective members, groups, and

districts in the East Texas Area.

Last Report Submitted: August 13, 2016
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Current Report Submitted: December 3, 2016

This is the 2™ Quarter for us to track the ‘Open’ rate for 3
pages on the website. It’s encouraging to see an increase in
visits to the website and will be even better NEXT year when
we can track quarter to quarter looking for creative ways to
increase traffic.

Results are as follow:
4th Quarter Website Visits to date

*(Number of times Webmasters East/West opened the page)

e  Website Home Page 15,391 *(81) 35% increase over 3™
quarter

e Members Home Page 2,042 *(40) 23% increase over 3™
quarter

e Members Area 624 *(25) 18% increase of 3™ quarter

Action Items Completed:

Attended the ETAAA Fall Assembly in my home town of Corpus

Christi, TX — November 4 - 6, 2016

e Presented a challenge and a success as a website
committee report. Challenge was regarding website plug-
in and widget updates and lost data such as the Google
Maps meeting calendar. The District 12 AIS gentleman
flagged me down after the report and exclaimed how
much he relied on those maps. This has prompted more
action.

e Candy N (records keeper coordinator) and I met by phone
on Wednesday, November 16™ to brainstorm some easier
ways to load the website and more accurately coordinate
between WSO and Texas sites.

e Coordinated reading and responding to approximately 72
Texas Al-Anon website emails with Texas West Website
Coordinator, Marcia H.

e Uploaded and/or managed edits of 7 upcoming events
with West TX web coordinator Marcia H http://texas-al-
anon.org/events/

e Uploaded new meeting lists as provide in Excel format by
WSO records coordinator Candy N for Districts 1, 2, 3, 8, 9,
10, 11 & 13 and created printable lists for distribution
purposes.

e Made several other meeting changes that came down from
WSO group records updating printable meeting lists each
time.

e Updated website plug-ins

Action Items In-progress/Pending:

The Google Maps plug-in went down to our meeting lists due
to a system update. Marcia H and I are looking for a new plug-
in and the maps will have to be rebuilt. This is still pending
with a goal to have the maps up on or before the next AWSC
meeting.

Announcements:

“AFG Connects” offerings added to the website include the

following:

e Updated the letter from Chairperson of the Board —
October 2016 https://goo.gl/FkAwSgq

e Updated Group e-News for December in 3 languages
http://goo.gl/cl6lkl Scroll down to GR Information divider
for this information
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I continue to encourage you to submit events for posting to
the Texas Al-Anon website to increase attendance by all
members. * http://texas-al-anon.org/events/

All East Texas District meetings that are housed on the Texas
Al-Anon website may now be printed and reproduced with
confidence for distribution within your district cities and
areas. The “printable meeting list link is located just above
the meeting list in the left corner. http://texas-al-anon.org/

meetings/

Spanish Coordinator ~ Anita Camargo ~

Greetings from Area Hispanic Groups Coordinator:

Great year 2016,

I am still working on the names of some of the Hispanic
coordinators in the different districts for Area 53.

Some of our districts are still not having members step up to
this position. Several of the Hispanic members at the Area
assembly in Corpus and I mentioned the need of more
communication with having someone to bring the Hispanic
groups voice to assemblies. Translation was one of the top
of the list.

Thank you for the opportunity to service at the Area level.

R RS R R S S S S S *kkkh*k

Saludos Coordinadora de Zona de Grupos Hispanos:
Gran afio 2016,

Todavia estoy trabajando en los nombres de algunos de los
coordinadores hispanos en los diferentes distritos para el
Area 53.

Algunos de nuestros distritos todavia no estdn teniendo
miembros para esta posicién. Varios de los miembros
hispanos en la asamblea del Area en Corpus y yo
mencionamos la necesidad de méas comunicacién con tener
a alguien para llevar la voz de los grupos hispanos a las
asambleas. Traduccién fue uno de los primeros de la lista.

Gracias por la oportunidad de servicio en el nivel de Zona.

Newsletter Editox ~ Lynn Starkey

The next Beacon deadline is March 1. Please send your

reports for the Beacon to beaconnewsletter@yahoo.com,

using this email address helps with the possibility of a report
being missed in another email account. If you don’t have
Word send your report in the body of an email and I will
copy it to a Word document. Also, when you are referring to

multiple GRs there is no apostrophe. Thank you.

Archives Coordinator ~ Ann Ray ~

No Report
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District Reports

District 1 ~ Flor Pena ~

We had our District Meeting October 15, 2016. Few people
showed up from 21 Group Representatives about seven
Group Representatives showed up.

We talked about the Fall Assembly and encouraged the GRs
to invite their groups to attend so they can get an idea of
what we do in an assembly and to find out why it’s important
to send their GR to the assembly because they are the ones
that will be able to vote on any issues that we have. We
talked about how to attract new comers and Alateens.

Adriana, our Public Outreach Coordinator, called to let us
know that she had ordered the kits for our public outreach.

We let the GRs know that the area will be submitting a bid
for the 2023 Al-Anon/Alateen International Convention.

We, also, made them aware that next year will be election
year and that they should be thinking of new group
representatives and district representative, in case they
have any questions to not be afraid to ask. We would like
new people participate in the new elections.

A few groups are going to be celebrating anniversaries and
that’s a good way for the whole district to get together.

We also scheduled our district meeting for next year.

District 2 ~ Myrthala Collazo ~

District 2 just hosted Fall Assembly in Corpus Christi, it was
a great success. We are working on final numbers and
expenses and will have our final report by next AWSC
meeting. Thank you, Area 53 for supporting this Assembly
with your attendance.

District 2 had our last District meeting October 8", 2016 in
Rockport and it was hosted by New Hope and Safe Harbor.

25 members came to hear and meet Our Area Delegate
Joyce and alternate Margaret, who were our guests during
this District meeting. Our WSO delegate spoke on service in
Al-Anon. A tasty pot luck was served and silent auction held
as fundraising for Assembly expenses.

District 2 continues with our quarterly speakers meeting.
Last speaker for 2016 was Mary P. from New Hope AFG, who
shared her experience, strength and Hope and it was hosted
by Step Together Step group.

From group reports it is obvious that our groups use a
variety of meeting formats, some of them continue to grow,
others attendance is low.

The challenge continues to be the attendance of the
Alateens to meetings.

During this last District meeting we approved our budget for
year 2017 and set quarterly meeting schedules with host
AFG.
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District 3 ~ Jocelyn B.~
No Report

District 4 ~ Mattie T.~
Happy Holidays and Merry Christmas to All:

I hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving and enjoyed
spending time with family and friends. This is a season
where many of us reflect on the many blessing of the year as
it comes to an end. My gift to myself each and every day is
“Love”, that’s what this beautiful program continues to give
me.

I recently had the privilege of attending the Meet The Board
of Trustees in Fayetteville, AR; October 22, 2016. This was a
one-day very insightful event. Meeting the individuals that
are working the spiritual part of this awesome program to
keep us moving forward was inspiring.

The Fall Assembly was very insightful. I took away a lot of
positives for the planning of our Spring Assembly. There
were 7 GRs present to represent our District. We would love
to have a stronger representation of our District at the As-
semblies. The foundation of the Al-Anon fellowship is the
membership. The district is the first link from the Area to the
WSO to the World Service Conference.

To have your voices heard it is important that the GRs attend
the Assemblies to share our success and our challenges.

Planning for the 2017 Spring Assembly is making progress.
We have selected 2 dynamic Al-Anon speakers, Friday (Pat
E of Austin, TX) and Saturday (Jenny P. of Eureka Springs
AR) night.

Special thanks to Bev L and Marcia T for setting up a pre-
registration table in Corpus Christi, TX for the 2017 Spring
Assembly to be held May 19-21, 2017 in Sugarland, TX.
There were 24 pre-registrations and 2 winners will be se-
lected to receive free registration at the District Meeting
on December 10th.

It takes many willing participants to make any event a suc-
cess. Let’s always look at the positives and enhance on
them.

Hurray for Houston, it was voted and approved by Texas
East to submit a bid to WSO for Houston to host the 2023 In-
ternational Convention. I have happy to have been a part of
this process. Joyce Y will get the bid submitted to meet the
December 1, 2016 deadline.

I want to encourage each and every one of you to attend the
All Texas Al-Anon/Alateen Conference being held on Febru-
ary 17-19 2017 in San Antonio, TX. Let’s all get in the car and
make it a Road Trip 2017.

I am looking to each of you to give me feedback on how to
get more participation from the membership to get your GRs
to attend the area assemblies.

District 4 has a very strong support system. The GRs and
members of the groups attend district meetings, support
district events and community affairs. Hugs.
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District 5 ~ Anita C. ~

We had a good year! District 5 was the co-host of the AWSC
and it was a very spiritual experience for me as the district
representative. Hope smiles on the threshold of the year to
come as we are preparing to be the co-host with District 4
next spring assembly.

All is well and ends well — Group representatives are showing
an interest in service this past year. New suggestions have
been presented and participation has been consistent. Regis-
trations were given away as an incentive for participation at
the area assembly. A panel of attendees was prepared for a
presentation on their experience at our last meeting from the
GRs who attended the assembly in Corpus Christi.

Encouragement has been made on the use of our service
manual so that we may be able to play a part in service out-
side of the group. I believe ifI have it give it away.

As always we like to involve the Hispanic community to our
district meetings. Translation is the key word for draw in.
We still have approximately 22 Hispanic groups very much
active.

Alateen is also ongoing with seven groups in the district.

I was invited to get the opportunity to “Meet the Board” in
Fayetteville, Ark and learned the rolls each of our trusted
servants at the World Service Office. We are very fortunate
to have a Trustee flourished from one of our Hispanic group
as she was present at this event, Rosie Morin. Thank you Ro-
sie.

And now let us welcome the New Year full of the things that
have never been......

Saludos del Distrito 5,

Tuvimos un buen afio! El Distrito 5 fue el co-anfitrién del Co-
mité de Zona y fue una experiencia muy espiritual para mi
como representante del distrito. La esperanza sonrie en el
umbral del afio venidero mientras nos preparamos para ser
el co-anfitrién con la asamblea de la préxima primavera del
Distrito 4.

Todo esta bien y termina bien - los representantes del grupo
estdn mostrando un interés en el servicio el afio pasado. Se
han presentado nuevas sugerencias y la participaciéon ha sido
consistente. Las inscripciones se dieron como incentivo para
la participacién en la asamblea del area. Un panel de asisten-
tes fue preparado para una presentacién sobre su experien-
cia en nuestra ultima reunién de los RGs que asistieron a la
asamblea en Corpus Christi.

Se ha fomentado el uso de nuestro Manual de Servicio para
que podamos desempeiiar un papel en el servicio fuera del
grupo. Creo que si lo tengo lo doy.

Como siempre nos gusta involucrar a la comunidad hispana
en nuestras reuniones de distrito. La palabra clave es
“traduccion” para traer a los miembros. Todavia tenemos
aproximadamente 22 grupos hispanos muy activos.

Alateen también estd en curso con siete grupos en el distrito.
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Me invitaron a tener la oportunidad de "Meet the Board" en
Fayetteville, Ark y me intere de las responsabilidades de
cada uno de nuestros fieles servidores en la Oficina de
Servicio Mundial. Somos muy afortunados de tener un fi-
deicomisario florecido de uno de nuestro grupo hispano
como ella estuvo presente en este evento, Rosie Morin.
Gracias Rosie.

Y ahora damos la bienvenida al Afio Nuevo lleno de las
cosas que nunca han sido ......

District 6 ~ Lori L.~

Hi alll I hope you enjoyed your Thanksgiving holiday with
your family and friends! Here are the highlights from Dis-
trict 6’s last district meeting on October 15™:

Just for Today AFG in Elgin hosted the district meeting with
a great skit on finding recovery in Al-Anon and an Al-Anon
song to Deep in the Heart of Texas to get our blood pump-
ing. We had 38 in attendance, with 19 voting GRs. Also, we
had 9 new members attend the District meeting.

The GRs voted on the following motions and all passed; 1)
$2,000 to the 2017 Fall Assembly to defray the costs of the
banquet, 2) A one-time $2,000 donation to the WSO, and 3)
$135 to print more of the Alateen posters.

The GRs also decided to table the idea of forming a thought
force for the remaining unallocated funds until the January
district meeting. Anna will be presenting her research re-
garding cost information on the Cap Metro placard cam-
paign as part of our public outreach project.

A quick update on the 2017 Fall Assembly: the flyer has
been completed and approved by the Area Chair. Cut off
dates for making reservations and for the banquet is Octo-
ber 15, 2017. You can now make your reservations at the
booking link. I have forwarded the flyers to our Beacon
newsletter editor and to our Website Coordinator. Our
Website Coordinator may need more from me than just the
flyer so please be patient as I gather what is needed. I ad-
mitted to them that I am new at this part of my “DR-ness”!
Last, we will have 3 speakers at the assembly that week-
end.

Our next district meeting is January 28" in Harker Heights.
Please be safe in your upcoming Holiday travels and look-
ing forward to seeing you at the February 4® AWSC meet-
ing in Waller! In Service.

District 7 ~ Jane M.~

Hope everyone in Area 53 is keeping warm this holiday
season. District 7 had a meeting Oct. 15™. Groups seem to
be growing. The Saturday Porter group has moved to a
new building at the same address. The Gratitude AFG in
Bryan-College Station recently moved to Aldersgate Meth-
odist Church, 2201 Earl Rudder Fwy., College Station. We
lost Dorothy M. of the Bellville AFG the end of September.
I'm sure her group misses her a lot. One of the members
of Lost & Found AFG in College Station spoke at a meeting
in The Woodlands.
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We are looking forward to hosting the AWSC meeting Feb. 4™
at Waller Methodist Church in Waller. A Unity Conference
with Al-Anon participation is Feb. 10-12™ at Kurten Communi-
ty Center (just east of Bryan). The next district meeting will be
Jan. 21% at 804 Texas Ave, Bryan.

District 8 ~ Jennifer S.~

We are getting busy planning to host our 2018 Spring Assem-
bly! We had a rush of enthusiasm after attending such a won-
derful Fall Assembly in Corpus Christi! We continue to sell our
Serenity Prayer shirts (they will be available in Tyler the
weekend of January 7th) and will take orders if anyone is still
interested in purchasing one. All proceeds go to the Spring
Assembly.

Our next district meeting is January 28th and we look forward
to having our Delegate Joyce come and visit us! In Love and
Service.

District 9 ~ Debby C.~

Well the holiday season is underway and as such, we are pre-
paring for newcomers as this season seems to perpetuate
more family problems due to alcoholism. Here's hoping some
will find their way into our meeting rooms looking for hope
and a solution.

I really enjoyed our last Assembly at Corpus Christi. Sea of
Miracles was a wonderful theme and the host committee did
an excellent job, as always, there was great fellowship, enter-
tainment and awesome speakers. My own personal miracle
started with a lost then found cell phone Saturday Morning.
Great DR meeting and well attended and well organized busi-
ness meeting as well as a 1*' time GR represented in our dis-
trict.

District 9 is preparing to support the 70™ Tyler AA Anniver-
sary coming up January 6-8, 2017 with support at the registra-
tion tables for anyone looking for Al-Anon information or
meeting lists. This will be held at Harvey Hall/Rose Garden
Complex in Tyler, Texas. Also, thanks to Beaumont LDC for
providing literature for this conference. Since the closing of
the Tyler Al-Anon AIS/LDC, no Al-Anon literature has been
available at this event. Our next district meeting will be held
during the lunch hour on Saturday 01/07/17 at the Harvey
Hall.

We will be discussing the upcoming “Day with the Delegate”
joint fundraiser w/D-10 during our next district meeting and
hopefully firming up dates and details.

Not much else to report at this time but always remember and
never forget that “When I got busy, I got better”




THE BEACON

District 10~ Susan L.~

Our September district meeting was hosted by Marshall One
Day at a Time AFG. We had reports given from committees
as we completed plans for an evening speaker meeting that
was held on October 22, 2016. We heard Maureen W, share
her Al-Anon story and her husband, Buddy W share his AA
story. The meeting was well attended, 74 registered partici-
pants. The meeting was a fundraiser to help raise funds, to
augment district ample reserve.

We continue with plans to invite Joyce Yoder, our Texas East
Delegate, to Longview for a District 9 & District 10, "Day
with our Delegate".

Christy T. and I were able to attend the Al-Anon fall assem-
bly, "A Sea of Miracles, November 4-6, in Corpus Chris-
ti. We enjoyed the Al-Anon fellowship, and the opportunity
to represent our district.

We will have our district 10 meeting on December 10,

2016 at 10 am. The meeting will include an ornament ex-
change. Service is alive and well in District 10.

District 12 ~ Dolores W.~

Hello everyone District 12 is doing fine with we have had a
few more groups added to our meeting list and a few groups
have had to find new meeting sites this year. Our district is
looking into a storage shed rental for the District Officers and
Coordinators to store the supplies and documentation. We
are planning a Day In Al-Anon for early March and the com-
mittee has an exciting and informative day planned for those
attending I am sure, please look for the flyer on the Texas
website soon.

I had the opportunity to research San Antonio as a bid possi-
bility for the 2023 Al-Anon international convention and
learned interesting facts about the city I have lived in for
over 10 years, Houston has been chosen and with hopes we
will all be traveling there in 2023.

Our District have 3 vacant positions Public Outreach, Spanish
Coordinator and AlAnews editor anyone reading this from
District 12 and would like ONE YEARS service opportunity
please contact me as soon as you can.. keeping my fingers
crossed.

I am grateful for this program and service opportunities
along with the many blessings of fellowship and leadership I
have learned from my “regular’/service sponsors and
Al-Anon members. Now on to the next right thing: wishing
you all a blessed holiday season and Happy New Years. Hugs

District 13 ~ David S.~

District 13 held its last District Meeting of 2016 on October
22, 2016. The meeting was held in Uvalde and hosted by the
Uvalde AFG. There were 9 in attendance. The most exciting
thing was having all of the 3 new groups that moved from
Texas West to Texas East represented at the meeting. We
got to meet new friends and even introduced the two groups
from Del Rio to each other! They had not previously been in
contact with each other so a new connection was made by
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coming to our district meeting. We also learned that there is
another unregistered group that meets in Brackettville that we
hope to visit soon.

Our next meeting will be on January 22, 2017 in Camp Wood,
Texas hosted by Nueces Canyon AFG.

I had a great time in Corpus Christi at the Fall Assembly in
November and want to thank Districts 2 and 3 for the great job
they did! Have a Happy New Year Everyone!

L T S L

SECOND PRINTING OF
Al-Anon Faces Alcoholism 2017

Al-Anon’s public outreach magazine
Also available in Spanish and French
Two very different purposes!

Many of us had to overcome multiple challenges before we
were ready to give Al-Anon Family Groups a try. We had to
overcome denial that there was a problem with a loved one’s
drinking. Some of us didn’t want to ask for help because it was
embarrassing, and we didn’t want anyone to know what was
going on at home. Even if we were aware that Al-Anon exist-
ed, perhaps the misconception that it’s a religious group kept
us away. Still others believed that no one could possibly un-
derstand what they were going through.

Al-Anon Faces Alcoholism is designed to address those chal-
lenges. Members write about their own denial, or share how
they overcame the fear of reaching out. Most of all, members
share hope, understanding, and compassion with the potential
newcomer.

In The Forum, members share how the various tools of the
program including the Twelve Steps, Traditions, and Con-
cepts of Service have helped them find—and keep recovery!
Even the newcomer walking through the door for the first
time, someone who has already overcome the challenges of
reaching out for help, could benefit from reading the experi-
ence, strength, and hope that we share in The Forum. They
may be confused by our Legacies and even some of the lan-
guage we use, but Al-Anon and Alateen members will be
there to help. Imagine how daunting it could be for a potential
member, someone who may have never even heard of
Al-Anon, to read about Concept Three or Tradition Five for
example.

With that in mind, please encourage members and groups in
your area to share The Forum with one another and share
Al-Anon Faces Alcoholism with their community!

Order now from:

Al-Anon Family Group Headquarters, Inc. (AFG,Inc.) must
receive your payment and order form by 5 p.m. ET, Wednes-
day, February 8, 207. No exceptions can be made. Orders
will be shipped April 1, 2017.

Order from AFG on-line shopping cart: al-anon.org
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Area World Service Committee Meeting
November 4, 2016
Corpus Christi, Texas
Chairman: Kay C. opened the meeting at 8:59 pm.

Secretary: David S. called Roll. 23 voting members of the
AWSC present. The following AWSC Officers or Coordinators
were not in attendance: Alateen Coordinator, Archivist, Public
Outreach Coordinator. The following Districts had no repre-
sentative in attendance: District 11. The following AIS/LDCs
had no Liaison in attendance: Houston Hispanic AIS, San Anto-
nio AIS/LDC, Waco AIS.

A motion was made and approved to accept the Meeting
minutes from the AWSC Meeting in Houston on August 6, 2016
as published in the Beacon.

Treasurer: Tricia L. gave update on the Area's bank balances.
Went over proposed 2017 budget. Will present the budget to
Assembly with same numbers as 2016 budge. Reported that
the Area is approximately $9,000 under the projected income
for 2016 with two months left in the year and asked members
take this information back to their groups. Requested that all
officers and coordinators turn in all unpaid expense reports to
her by December 1, 2016.

Area Delegate Report: Joyce Y. reported that the 2017 World
Service Conference will be held April 24-28, 2017. A Board of
Trustees meeting will be held on April 29, 2017. Discussed
that the time is drawing near for the WSC to chose Chosen
Agenda Items for the 2017 WSC. Asked for input on topics to
present and that they be sent to her by December 1, 2016.
Conference members will vote on topics to discuss choosing
the top three.

Alternate Delegate Report: Margaret F. will give her report
at tomorrow's Business Meeting.

Unfinished Business:

Assembly Guidelines Task Force: Diane B. reported that the
task force is still working revisions and additions to the guide-
lines.

New Business:

Area Archivist: Kay announced that she had received an
email from Area Archivist Becky F. stating that she was resign-
ing from her position. Kay will bring this up at business meet-
ing tomorrow to see if anyone is interested in filling the posi-
tion for the remainder of the term. Storage Unit is paid up in
Ingram through the end of the year.

Approval of ETAAA Business Meeting Agenda for
11/05/16: Kay presented the Agenda for tomorrow's business
meeting. There was discussion of the each of the chosen
agenda items and the item related to filling the Area Archivist
position was added. After all discussion ended, Mattie T.
made a motion to accept the Agenda as amended. The motion
was seconded by Lori L. and passed.

Bank Accounts: Kay explained there are 3 bank accounts
that exist under the umbrella of the Area's bank account: The
Area's Operating Budget account, an account for TEA AC, and
an account for POSSE. Since the two additional accounts exist
under the Areas Operating account, TEA AC and POSSE
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needs to present an accounting of their financial information
to the Area along with the Area's Operating Budget account.

Also relating to the Area's Bank account District 4 had estab-
lished an account using the Area's EIN for the upcoming May
2017 assembly. After discussion it was decided that in order
to keep a firewall of protection between the Area and the Dis-
trict the Area is asking District 4 to close their account associ-
ated with the Area's EIN and to start a new separate account.

Assembly Liaison Position: Kay presented the topic of pos-
sibly creating a position in the Area of an Assembly Liaison.
This person would serve through multiple assemblies during
their tenure and would be a resource to Districts hosting as-
semblies to provide a source of experience and continuity. A
thought force committee was created to look into the possibil-
ity of creating this position. Members of the committee are:
Kay C., Lynn S., Dolores W. and Joyce Y.

Assembly Reports:

Fall 2016 — Corpus Christi, Myrthala C. reported there are
currently 143 registered and have sold 140 lunch tickets. The
bilingual workshop held earlier was a large success. Grateful
for District support.

Spring 2017 - District 4. Mattie reported Spring 2017 Assem-
bly will be held on May 19-21% in Sugar Land at the T E Har-
man Senior Center — 226 Matlage Way, hotel will be the Hyatt
Place . Speakers have been lined up. Fun and Games Satur-
day night.

Fall 2017 - District 6. Lori reported Fall 2017 Assembly will be
held in Austin at the Holiday Inn Midtown on November 3-5%,
Requesting seed money this weekend. Have a flier available.
Cut off date on the hotel is October 15, 2017. Theme is “Elect
to Serve”. District 6 will be donating $2000 to underwrite the
costs of the banquet.

Next AWSC Meeting:
February 4, 2017, Waller, Texas (District 7)

Meeting was closed with the Al-Anon/Alateen Declaration at
10:40 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
DavidR. S.

Al-Anon
Alateen

Service Manual 2014-2017

ALAnoa and Alateen Groups at Work
Oigest of Al-Anon/Alateen Policles
World Service Handbook
AL Anon World Service Conference Charter
Al-Anon's Twelve Concepts of Service
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Austin AIS/LDC ~ Paula H.~

The Austin Information Center held its meeting on November
14 at 6:30 P. M. Elections were held, the position of Chair*
remains vacant at the present time. (*Eligibility for the posi-
tion of Chair and duties of the Chair can be found on the
www.austinalanon.org/infoctrdocs/By-LawsRevised-

16 Nov 2015.pdf.) Secretary for 2017 will be Carolyn K., and
Treasurer will be Peggie F.

Many motions were made and passed. They are as follows:

1. A semi-annual literature inventory will be e-mailed to the
Board.

2. A task force was formed to develop a survey for the
groups regarding what services at the AIC are working
and what groups would like to see so that the AIC can
serve its members better. The task force is composed of
Cathy, Carolyn K. (Chair), Peggie F., and Joyce L. The
task force will report on the progress of the survey ques-
tions at the next board meeting.

3. A tentative motion was made on how to increase literature
sales. The motion passed, but discussion was tabled until
the results of the survey are shown.

4. Approval was given by the AIC to use its non-profit 501C3
to assist the District with community outreach, should the
District decide on another public outreach campaign with
Capital Metro buses. District 6 would give a check to the
AIC, and the AIC would write the check to Capital Metro.
This process has been cleared through WSO.

5. A change was made to AIC By-Law 7.4.6. The new 7.4.6
By-Law reads, “An Officer may be re-elected to a second
or third term for either the same office or to a different
office.”

6. An appeal letter will be sent to the groups in December
asking for donations to the AIC.

7. An AIC Open House will be on December 3, 2014, from 2-
4 P. M. at the Austin Information Center, 6301 Manchaca
Rd., in honor of its 30" anniversary. Speakers will be Pat
E., Bill H,, Jan W., and Mary D. Refreshments will be pro-
vided.

8. Minutes from the last AIC meeting were approved, and a
yearly Christmas bonus for our office employee was ap-
proved.

The next AIC Board Meeting will be February 21, 2017. 6:30 P.
M. at Northland AFG.

Beaumont AIS/LDC ~ Carole L.~
No Report

Houston AIS/LDC ~ Ann R.~

No Report

Waco AIS~ Cindy J. ~
No Report
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San Antonio AIS/LDC ~ Nancy M.~

San Antonio Al-Anon/Alateen Information Service held our
last meeting of this year on December 10, 2016 in Seguin
with a nice turn out and good discussion. We found the
profits on the yearly fund raiser, The Serenity Celebration,
were better than first reported, we determined that next
year we can make improvements and all agreed that it was
great fellowship and voted to continue the banquet.

The Monthly Speakers’ Meetings, is another fundraiser for
the SAAIS. The groups are asked to be responsible for
providing a chairperson, an Al-Anon and an AA speaker for
the evening. Five groups signed up to host a month during
the meeting.

A yearly calendar was sent out for use by all members to
have next years dates on all District meetings, assemblies
and workshops so we have a head start on next year.

The answering service reported that they continue to get an
average of 3 to 4 calls a week. There has been an increase
in e-mails that go directly to the website and bypass the an-
swering service. There were a few 12 step calls that came in
and were handled by the Al-Anon members. The service is
still providing us with a good service.

September 3, the SAAIS Secretary, Carola T., passed away.
She was the best at every service position she took on. Her
organizational skills were the reason the Serenity Celebra-
tion was able to go on without a hitch. She will be missed by
many in both the district and area fellowship of Al-Anon.
Love to serve.

South Texas AIS/LDC ~ Bennie P.~

We have been very busy this past quarter preparing to sell
literature at the Fall Assembly hosted by District 2 in Corpus
Christi. We appreciate the opportunity to be of service. We
also want to thank Paula, C. and the members she assigned
to help us! We couldn’t have done it without their help. Con-
gratulations District 2! This was one of the best Assemblies!

UTRGV Collegiate Recovery Program launched an extensive
celebration for

National Recovery for the month of September and we were
able to participate!

As a result, the university has cleared the way for AL-ANON
meetings on campus! We had the first meeting on November
17%™ Due to the Holidays, their will be no meetings in Decem-
ber but we will resume them in January 2017. I’ll need Dis-
trict 1 members help to chair these meetings. Please contact
me for more information.

We continue to serve our District 1 with their literature needs.
Thanks to our groups that continue to support us through their
support and contributions.

Happy Holiday Season to Everyone!

Intergrupal Hispana de Houston ~ Virginia L. ~

No Report


http://www.austinalanon.org/infoctrdocs/By-LawsRevised-16_Nov_2015.pdf
http://www.austinalanon.org/infoctrdocs/By-LawsRevised-16_Nov_2015.pdf
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Al-Anon Registration/Group Records Change Form (GR-1)
Please send this form through your Area Process or the WSO

1. Group Record

3. Changes [(Check all that apply

WSO |.D. Number O New U Group Name
O Change O Current Mailing Address (CMA)
District Murmber 0 ) U mig Place
- Inactive O mig Day 0 Mtg Time
Area Mame [Abbreviation) O Mot Sure F Registered dGrR O contact
4. Group/Registration Cwervie
Group Mame Mailing Language:

Refiects Al-ANOn princives and 15 Fviing ic all. See nstnucions ol out the SR-1 Fom. Flease pofe $hat group fames nof in compiance kit he A-8n00 policy kil delgy
poessing of the regisration. Comiact woor Ares Geoup Reoomds Coniaaion or fie WSO b e cformaion,

Location: Meeting Place

Meeting Address
City State/Provinee _ Zp/Postal Code Counfry
Group e-mail
Contact First Mame Phone Mumber
Contact First Mame Phone Mumber
Additional Meeting
Day Time Oam Orm Day Time Qam Oprm
Type: [ Open O Closed Type: U Open O Closed
Spoken Language Member Count Spoken Language Member Count

O Beginners® [ Introductory™ [ Limited Access**
[ Handicap Access [ Babysitting [ Fragrance Free
[ smoking Permitted [ Sign Language

Location Instructions

® Heid In confunciion w2 reguiar A-ARon group meeting; nof considenedl an AfAnon groos.

O Beginners® O Introductory™ [ Limited Access®
[ Handicap Access [ Babysitting ' Fragrance Free
O Smoking Permitted [ sign Language

Location Instructions

Provids rewtomers 2 simple Inmdeciion o AFAnon,

" Adendance Changes frequenty; rof considered a0 ARSnon groun. Afiendses are imvied o po o eegoiar A-Anon meedngs.
e Limeting soress I Smited dus i the fack's Ny oo, These Qmuns mes? af sies surh a5 milfany hases, iestfnions, s pla's, or sohoois.

6. Current Mailing Address (W50 mail for the group is sent to the CWA postal and e-mail addressed

First Mame Last Mame
SireetPD Box
City Siate/Prowince _ FipfPostal Code Coamnitry
Pheome Mumber E-miail

CMA e-mall adoress [s entered here. Please enfer Group e-mall addness in secilon #4 (See insfrucions o more fomrmatian)
0 Group Rep 0 Otrer
First Mame Last Mame
SireetPD Box
City Siate/Prowince _ FipfPostal Code Coamnitry
Pheome Mumber E-miail

The W20 will regisier any group designating isefl 35 an Al -Amon Family Group with fhe undersfanding thaf # will abide by the Tradibons and
that meefing will be open to any Al-4Anon members. Al-AnonAlateen Service Manual (P-24/27), Tigest of A-Anon and Alateen Policies™

Phome:

E-mail:

Email: candD7 @icloud com

Or mad to: ETA 53 E‘-R'Gdnﬂatdyhl 15005 Saint HedwigRd., Saint Hedwig, TX TB52
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East Texas Area Al-Anon/Alateen (ETAAA)
Spring Assembly 2017
May 19 — 21, 2017
“MOVING FORWARD IN ALL OUR AFFAIRS”

ETAAA Rates — Includes Complimentary Breakfast
Standard King - £112.00 + t2x  Two Double - $125.00 + tax

ETAAA Hotel Reservation Cut-0ff Date: il 2017
HOTEL ETAAA
Hyatt Flace T. E. Harman Senior Center
16730 Creek Bend Dirive 226 Matlage Way
Spgar Land, TX 77478 Spgar Land, TX 77478
Doors & Eegistration Open at 5:00 p.m.

Hotel Beference Group Code: G-ETAA

To make your reservation you may call B38-452-8347 or book
online by clicking the link below, enter date of ammival &
departure, click on check availability and you will be directed to

the group page with the discounted rate.

hittp:f/www houstonsugarland place_hyatt.com/en/hotel/home.

GR__ DR AMIAS FIRST ASSEMBLY(Y/N) #ofYrsinProgram
Name Name on Badge
Address City/State/Zip
Group Name District #
Phone # Email

Doors and Registration Open at 5:00 p.m. — No Earlier

$30 Al Anon Farly Registration (Ends May 9%, 2017)  Make Checks Payable to District 4 ETAAA
$30 AA Farly Registration Mail to: Attn-  ETAAA Registration

%3 Alateen Registration P. 0. Box 2811
£35 Al-Anon/A A at the Door Pearland, TX 77588
Emml guestions ro: ETAACreg Spring201 Fi@owutlook.com

When registening, all Alatesns must tum 1o a completed Behannoral Gumdehnes Form and be accompanied by a
responsible, registered adult Motanzed Permmission and Medical Forms are o be kept by the respon=ible registered
adult. Forms can be obtamed from an Alateen Sponsor or Alateen Coordmator.
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Let It Begin With Me  How Important Is It? But for the Groce of Ged Ome Day at a Time

East Texas Area Al-Anon/Alateen Assembly (ETAAA)

Fall Assembly
Movember 3-5, 2017

ELECT TO SERVE
Holiday Inn Austin Midtown
G000 Middle Fizkville Rd.
Anstin, Texas 78752
Hotel Telephone: 512-451-5757 * Fax: 512-206-3017
Hotel Eezervations: 388-300-6173
Azk for ETAAA rates
%108 for Single, Double, or King
(here is the link to hotel reservations)
Hotel Reservation Cutoff Date: Qct 18, 2017

H2UnD 4D T° 4 O4HUOD 41D T *4 BSNDD JUPIP 1:5.D YL

Featured speaker: Mary G., Acting Exec. Director, W50

GR__ DR_ AMIAS 1" Assembly (Y/N)__ #of Yearsin Program

Name Name on Badge

Address City/State Zip

Gromp Name Dhstrict #

Phone # Email
330 Al Anon Registration Make Checles Payable to ETAAA- Dhstrict 6
$30 AA Registration Mail to: Afin: ETAAA Registration
$25 Banguet (cuteff date Oct. 15) 2121 Lohman™s Crossing Rd.; STE 504-178

Lakeway, TX. TET34

Butjim uadQ 4suo 1Moy Apuosuad 4T Bunp L D dud
2T UMD JNOA Y4 M U0 429 AD M JBYL JO N0 439 HI0G JBYL O 129 159 YL UDIOY ‘PDdaI0Y ‘SSIUIDMY 1Sy PRJYL

First Things First Let Goand Let God Keep an Open Mind Easy Does It Let Go and Let Sod
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East Texas Al-Anon/Alateen Assembly
November 5, 2016
Corpus Christi, Texas

Opening: Kay C., Chairman opened the meeting at 9:14 am.
The 12 Traditions and the Concepts were read. Thanked every-
one for coming and honoring their commitment to themselves
and their groups. Roll call procedure was explained. Officers
were introduced.

Delegate's Report: Joyce Y., Area 53 delegate reported she has
visited 4 of the Area's Districts and is scheduled to visit 4 more in
2017. Thanked everyone for Love Gifts and messages sent to
her at the 2016 World Service Conference (WSC). Texas has a
good reputation for their Love Gifts. The next WSC will be April
24-28, 2017 at the Wyndam Hotel in Virginia Beach, Virginia.
The theme will be “Our Members: Our Hope for the Future”.
Joyce explained about Delegate Equalized Expenses and how
this spreads the costs to attend the WSC so that all Delegates
pay the same amount. She asked for input from the Assembly on
possible Chosen Agenda Items for the 2017 WSC. Please send
ideas to her by December 15, 2016. Don't submit topics that are
already covered by the Service Manual. Three topics will be
chosen for the WSC, one for discussion on the floor of the confer-
ence and two will be discussed in breakout workshops. Joyce
also asked for input from the Area Assembly regarding the topic
of the Just for Today bookmark and the use of the Prayer of St.
Francis. She stressed that the decision has not been made to
remove the prayer but that the topic will be discussed at the
next WSC. Joyce encouraged all to read Conference Summaries
which are available on the WSO website. All past summaries
are available. Joyce also discussed the topic of the term “Closed
Meeting”. Should this name be changed to something else as it
can sometimes cause confusion among those that don't under-
stand the term as it is used. She also conveyed that the WSO has
had an increase in donations that has closed the deficit.

Complete Delegate report will be in the Beacon.
Chosen Agenda Items:
1.) Funding of Area Public Outreach Projects

Kay C. presented that Judy W. has been working with Districts to
come up with public outreach projects. Two projects were pro-
posed and presented. First project is a Starter Kit project. Area
to provide public outreach kits to Districts for distribution to
schools, health fairs, professionals, etc. Area would order mate-
rials for kits in bulk for more economy and distribute to Districts.
Project two is for the printing of public outreach Posters for dis-
tribution to schools, libraries, etc. The Area will order posters
and distribute to the Districts. The Public Outreach committee is
requesting that the Area commit $3,000 to fund these two pro-
jects from the Area's regular checking account. Discussion fol-
lowed.

2.) Proposed Budget for Texas East Area 53 for 2017 Fiscal
Year

Tricia L presented the proposed 2017 Budget. All budget items
will remain the same dollar amounts as the 2016 budget. Discus-
sion of the budget and the effect of the proposed $3,000 commit-
ment for the proposed public outreach projects followed.

3.) 2023 International Al-Anon Convention with AR Participa-
tion
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Kay C. presented the topic of Texas East Area 53 putting in a
bid to the WSO to host the 2023 International Al-Anon Con-
vention. Presentations were then made for two possible host
cities for the Convention. Mattie T., District 4 Representative
gave a presentation on the merits of having the Area present
Houston as the host city. Dolores W., District 12 Representa-
tive then gave a presentation on the merits of having San An-
tonio presented by the Area as the host city. Both presenta-
tions were able to host the convention either June 30 — July 2
or July 7 — July 9. Discussion followed the presentations.

4.) Changing Boundary between East and West Texas.

Kay informed the Area that she had received information that
during our past assembly discussion and voting on redraw-
ing the boundary between East and West Texas, Kimble
County was overlooked. This County is in West Texas and
has one group in Junction that has been participating and
wishes to continue to participate in District 13 of East Texas.

5.) Changing Boundary between District 11 and Districts
9, 8 and 7. Kay opened discussion. Due to the inactivity of a
District level of service in District 11, Kay proposed moving
the counties in this district to neighboring districts as follows:
Freestone, Anderson, Cherokee and Nacogdoches Counties
to District 9. Angelina County to District 8. Leon, Houston
and Limestone Counties to District 7. Discussion followed.

6.) Changing Boundary between District 3 and District 6.

Kay discussed moving Caldwell County from District 3 to
District 6. There is only one meeting in the County in a pris-
on that is hosted by a group from District 6. Discussion fol-
lowed.

1.) Archivist Position. Kay informed the Assembly that
Becky F. has stepped down as Area Archivist. The position is
available for 1 year term.

Meeting adjourned for lunch.

Meeting resumed at 12:40 pm with Roll Call. 97 voting
Group Representatives were present broken down by Dis-
trict as follows. D1 (8); D2 (11); D3 (8); D4 (7); D5 (15); D6
(19); D7 (5); D8 (10); D9 (4); D10 (1); D11 (0); D12 (12); D13
(8). By consensus, the voting method will be by simple ma-
jority. (49 needed for simple majority). It was also agreed
that voting would be by standing and counting off with the
exception that the vote to choose between San Antonio and
Houston for the International host city be done by ballot.

Secretary: Motion was made, seconded and approved to
waive reading and accept the minutes from the business
meeting held May 14, 2016 Assembly held in Kerrville as
published in the Beacon. (Vol. 48, Issue 4).

Treasurer: Tricia L. passed the gratitude basket ($865.05
was contributed). Contributions will remain for Area 53 use.

Area has $32,007.32 in bank account and $20,069.98 in the
ample reserve fund. There are balances of $6,460.30 in the
P.O.S.S.E. account and $6,733.05 in the TEA AC account. The
Area's Ample Reserve Fund (CD) matured June 30, 2016 and
it was closed and a new CD created at 1.05% interest rate.
Upcoming expenses include: The Delegate's equalized ex-
penses for the upcoming WSC. The Area pays the full
amount of the equalized expense rounded up to the nearest
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$100.00.

Alternate Delegate/Literature Coordinator's Report:
Margaret F. gave Forum and Literature Report. Give
Forum subscriptions as gifts. There are free subscrip-
tions to AFG Announcements available online. Just send
in you email address to the WSO at the members web-
site. Lois and the Pioneers is available for rental from the
WSO. Alateen chat meetings are available online via a
PC or Laptop. Cannot be accessed by phones. Sharings
needed for Forum Book and new Daily Reader. Margaret
asked that any Districts doing writing workshops email
her and tell her how they do it. Complete report in the
Beacon.

No Unfinished Business:
New Business:

1.) Funding of Area Public Outreach Projects Topic of
the Area funding public outreach projects for a poster
and outreach kit to be distributed to the Districts was
presented and discussed. A motion was made that the
Area use $3,000.00 to fund these projects. The motion
passed. (See Motion 1 below)

2.) Proposed Budget for Texas East Area 53 for 2017
Fiscal Year Topic of the 2017 Budget for Texas East was
opened for discussion. A motion was made to accept the
budget as presented. The motion passed. (See Motion 2
below)

3.) 2023 International Al-Anon Convention with AA
Participation Topic of the Area making a bid to host the
2023 International began after discussion with a vote by
ballot to determine which city the Area would choose to
present. The Area voted to present Houston by a vote of
63 for Houston, 30 for San Antonio and 4 abstentions. A
motion was later made that the Area submit a bid to host
the Convention in Houston. This motion passed. (See
Motion 7 below)

4.) Change in Boundaries between Texas East Area 53
and Texas West Area 54 Topic of changing the East
Texas/West Texas boundary by moving Kimble County
from West to East was opened for discussion. A motion
was made to move Kimble County from Texas West to
Texas East. This motion passed. (See Motion 3 below)

5.) Changing Boundary between District 11 and Dis-
tricts 9, 8 and 7. The topic of moving the counties cur-
rently belonging to District 11 to neighboring districts
was opened for discussion. A motion was made that
Freestone, Anderson, Cherokee and Nacogdoches
Counties be associated with District 9. This motion
passed. (See Motion 4 below)

A motion then followed that Angelina County be associ-
ated with District 8. This motion passed. (See Motion 5
below)

A final motion on this topic was then made that Leon,
Houston and Limestone Counties be associated with Dis-
trict 7. This motion passed. (See Motion 6 below)

6.) Changing Boundary between District 3 and Dis-
trict 6. The topic of moving Caldwell County from Dis-
trict 3 to District 6 was opened for discussion. A motion
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1.) Archivist Position Kay addressed the Assembly regard-
ing filling the remaining term (1 year) of the Area Archivist
position. She explained the qualifications and duties and
asked if anyone was willing to serve the Area in this capacity.
Ann R. stood for the position and a motion was approved by
acclimation to accept her.

Assembly Reports:

Assembly reports were given for: Spring 2016 in Kerrville
(D13), Fall 2016 in Corpus Christi (D2), Spring 2017 in Sugar
Land (D4) and Fall 2017 in Austin (D6). Reports are on file.

Area Coordinator & AIS/LDC Reports

Reports were presented by: Pat E. (TEA AC), Bennie P.
(POSSE), (Alateen Process Person)&(South Texas AIS), Paula
H. (Austin AIS/LDC), Anita C. (Spanish Coordinator), Candy
N. (Group Records Coordinator), Lisa W. (Website Coordi-
nator), Carol L. (Beaumont AIS/LDC), Ann R. (Houston AIS),
Virginia L. (Houston Hispanic AIS), Lynn S. (San Antonio AIS/
LDC). Reports are on file and in the Beacon.

District Representative Reports

Reports were presented by: Flor P. (D1), Myrthala C. (D2),
Jocelyn B. (D3), Mattie T. (D4), Anita C. (D5), Lori L. (D6),
Allen (D7), Jennifer S. (D8), Debbie C. (D9), Susan L. (D10),
Dolores W. (D12) and David S. (D13). Reports are on file in
the Beacon.

Meeting closed at 3:25 pm with the Al-Anon Declaration
Respectfully Submitted, David S., Area Secretary

Motions Passed 11/05/2016:

Motion #1: I, Sarah W., move that $3,000.00 of the excess
money be used for Public Outreach in Texas East Area 53
e.g. posters and Public Outreach starter kits. Passed: 93
For, 1 Against, 3 Abstained

Motion #2: I, Sarah W., move that we accept the 2017 budg-
et as proposed. Passed: 91 For, 0 Against, 5 Abstained

Motion #3: I, Sarah W., move that Kimble County be
moved from Texas West Area 54 to Texas East Area 53.
Passed: 94 For, 0 Against, 0 Abstained

Motion #4: I, Pat R., move that Anderson, Cherokee, Free-
stone and Nacogdoches Counties be associated with Dis-
trict 9. Passed: 94 For, 0 Against, 0 Abstained

Motion #5: I, Jennifer S., move that Angelina County be
associated with District 8. Passed: 94 For, 0 Against, 0 Ab-
stained

Motion #6: I, Jocelyn B., move that Livingston, Leon and
Houston Counties be associated with District 7. Passed: 97
For, 0 Against, 0 Abstained

Motion #I: I, Ann R., move that we submit a bid for the
2023 International Al-Anon Convention with AA Participa-
tion to be held in Houston, Tx. Passed: 86 For, 1 Against, 9
Abstained

Motion #8: I, Pat E., motion to move Caldwell County from
District 3 to District 6.Passed: 97 For, 0 Against, 0 Abstained
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